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FULLERTON JOINT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT .
1051 West Bastanchury Road • Fullerton, California 92833 Office of the Superintendent

(714) 870-2801
sscambray@fjuhsd.org

April 13, 2021

Dear FJUHSD Staff Members, Students, Parents/Guardians,

On March 30, 2021, the FJUHSD Board of Trustees approved modification of the hybrid learning
model by combining Cohorts A & B and increasing in-person instruction from two days per week to
four days per week (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday) beginning Monday, April 19, 2021.
Students can choose to be on campus four days per week or choose to be in a 100% Distance
Learning Model for the remainder of the school year. Wednesday’s instruction will be provided through
Distance Learning for all students.

On April 8, 2021, a letter was sent to all District parents/guardians with instructions on how to login to
the Aeries Parent Portal to indicate their instructional model choice of in-person instruction four
days/week or 100% distance learning. The letter stated that “all cohort A/B (in-person) students will
be allowed three (3) unexcused absences where they can Zoom from home. Once the third
unexcused absence has occurred, site administrators will disable the ability for students to Zoom from
home.” The letter also stated that switching between in-person and remote will not be permitted.

Upon further consideration, an alternate plan will be implemented.

FJUHSD will not disable any student Zoom account. Site administrators will talk to teachers
who have students with three unexcused absences. This will allow students, teachers, and
administrators the most flexibility. Cohort changes will be evaluated on a case by case basis
and need approval from the site principal.

Instructions: To choose your student(s) instructional model for the remainder of the school
year in Aeries, please do the following:

1. Login to the Aeries Parent Portal with a Parent Account at https://mystudent.fjuhsd.org
2. Choose Student Info > Data Confirmation.
3. Click on the “Authorizations Section,” and select “Yes” for In-Person Learning or “No”

for Distance Learning question and click “Save.”

Click Here For Step-by-Step Directions

Thank you for your continued partnership throughout this school year. We are eager to increase
in-person learning, while still continuing to offer remote learning options and prioritizing the health,
safety, and well-being of our students, staff, and community.

Sincerely,

Scott Scambray, Ed.D.
Superintendent
SS/lh
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